
PERSONALS.

Dr. Chown, of Winnipeg, paid a short visit to Toronto -bnut
the middle of September.

Dr. Charles O'Reilly, Superintendent of the Toronto General
Hospital, attended the annual meeting of the American Asso-
ciation of Superintendents of Hospitals, New York-, September
10th, 11th and 12th, and was unanimously elected Vice-
President.

Dr. Price-Brown's book on "Diseases of Nose and Throat"
must be growing in popularity. Last year it was placed on the
list of text-books of th, University Medical Sehool and Trinity
Medical College. This ye'ar, in its annual announcement, the
New York Polyclinie lias also entered it upon its list of
acknowledged text-books.

Dr. Arthur E. Ross, a graduate in Arts and medicine of Queen's
Universitv, who went to South Africa. with the second Cana-
dian contingent as hospital sergeant, and soie time after his
arrival was appointed surgeon to the Royal Canadian Dragoons.
He remained in South Africa until June last, when lie returned
to Canada. He visited Toronto August 7th.

Dr. Bruce Riordan, of Toronto, and Dr. Hutciinson, of Mont-
real, left early in August on a trip to the Pacifie Coast. They
visited first San Francisco, where they were the guests of
Mr. E. H. Fitzlhugh, General Manager of the Soutliern Pacifie
Railway. They then went north to Victoria, and returned east
by way of Vancouver, Banff and Calgary to Winnipeg, which
city they reached in time for the meeting of the Canadian
Medical Association.

Thos. McCrae, B.A., M.B. (Tor.), bas been appointed Senior
Resident Physician Johns Hopkins Hospital, Baltimore, in the
place of Dr. Thos. Futcher, resigned. Dr. McCrae went to
London, England, in June, and at once went up to the examina-
tion for membership of the Royal College of Physicians, and
passed. He returned. in August, and passed through Toronto,
August 26th, on his way to bis old home, Guelph. After four-
days he returned to Baltimore.
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